
May 9, 1991 

 The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Thursday, May 9, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. at the Township Municipal Building. All members 

were present.   

 

The minutes of last meeting were approved with the correction concerning the Mearns 

objective regarding Long Road.  Motion made by Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner, 

carried.   

 

The Bills to be Paid Report, consisting of $6,911.42 to be paid out of the General Account, 

checks numbered 6166 through 6173; and $2,538.20 to be paid out of the Payroll Account, 

checks numbered 1019 through 1023, were approved along with the Treasurer’s Report, by 

motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 

There were no subdivisions this month:   

Old Business:  

-HRG, Inc. was hired to perform the traffic study at the Route 15.97 Interchange.  Our 

Engineer and Solicitor had looked over the proposals and chose HRG.  They will use some 

of the information from the County study to try and save time and money.  The cost will be 

$4,500 + expenses of approximately $300.00.  The study should be completed within 6 

weeks.   

 

-Henry Heiser (Re:  Mearns/Long Road)  The Supervisors and Engineer walked Long Road 

and found that approximately 60% of the area is wetlands.  There is a stream with no 

bridge, and the road is impassable.  The costs to open the road would be high.  Our 

Engineer is going to work up a cost of what it would take to open this road.   

 

Correspondence:   

-Received budget from Adams County Earned Income Tax Collection Agency.  The budget 

must be approved by at least 50% of the municipalities.  Motion made by Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Danner to approve the 1991 Budget.  Motion carried.   

 

-Letter received from US Department of Interior thank us for the nominations to the 

National Military Park Advisory Commission.   

 

-Note of thanks received form the Gettysburg Senior Center for our 1991 donation.   

 

New Business:  

-Per a conference call on May 9, 1991, DER is attempting to set up some kind of workshop 

to inform local municipalities and Engineers on problems and regulations that need to be 

watched and enforced.  They want to set up an agenda for Seminars and Workshop 

sessions.  The agenda should be complete by December for workshops to be set up in each 

region.   

 

 



Road Report:  

-Bids will be sent out for FB1 Binder and Wearing Course for Highland Avenue Road and 

Krug Road.  Bids will be open at the June meeting.   

 

Notice:  

-A Public Zoning Meeting will be held May 20, 1001 at 7:30 p.m. at the Hoffman Home 

for Youths in the Myers Building Dining Hall.   

 

Floor Comments:  

-The lights on Route 97 were mentioned.  The one on Hoffman Home Road may need to be 

moved.   

 

-Eric Allinger was present and wanted to make his feelings known that he does not want to 

see Long Road opened.  

 

-Mr. McAllister was present with various questions on the Zoning Issue.   

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.  

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.   


